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Welcome Latest Gallery

We pride ourselves in providing  caring ethos where pupils are valued
and feel confident in thelr relationship with other pupils and staff. We
encourage children to give of their best and strive to maintain a positive
atmosphere in which they can reach their full potential

Latest News

Day 1@ Magic Morecambe
12th May 2015
Day 1 Kick off 5:30am. What can we say.

P2 Farm Play

17th Mar 2015

Lots of Farm Piay fun with P2s. The P2s have had great
fun exploring various objects.

Use Water Well Week
16th Mar 2015

No Events
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MAGHERA PRIMARY SCHOOL
15 Station Road, Maghera, Co Londonderry, BT46 5BS

E-mail: info@magheraps.maghera.ni.sch.uk
Website:www.magheraprimaryschool.com
Principal: Mrs L Mawhinney


Tel: 028 796 42130
10th February 2023

Dear Parent/Guardian 

I am writing to you about the forthcoming strike action by the teaching unions in Northern Ireland.  You may have seen coverage of this in the news, so I wanted to inform you about the impact this is likely to have at our school.

How strike action will affect Maghera Primary School?

When a strike takes place, those taking strike action stop work and withdraw their labour.  Teachers involved in the action will, therefore, not teach their classes or undertake any other duties before 12 noon on the strike day.

A detailed risk assessment has been conducted which considers the impact that the action will have on the health and safety of pupils, staff and visitors, and whether the school can run a full or amended curriculum, to determine whether it is possible to operate the school safely during the strike.

As the Principal, I have determined that there is no alternative but to close school to pupils until 12.05pm on Tuesday 21st February 2023.  The Board of Governors have been informed.  This will not impact attendance, even for those who are unable to get in for the half day.  When the bell rings and gates open children should line up at their usual door.
Lunch will be served as usual from 12.10pm and dinners can be booked when we ask the children on Monday to indicate if they are planning to take dinners the following day to enable the kitchen to have accurate numbers for meal preparations.

All children will finish school at normal school times, Afterschool Clubs will take place as normal.

Clearly this is a difficult situation, which will cause some disruption.  I would ask you, however, to be understanding.  A strike by teachers is very unusual.  Taking strike action is not something that any teacher would undertake lightly.  Those on strike will have thought long and hard about their decision and will also lose pay for the period that they are on strike.

Thank you in advance for your understanding and cooperation.

Yours sincerely

L Mawhinney                                                               T McCracken

PRINCIPAL



     Chairperson Board of Governors
